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November 14, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance authorizing the execution of an Interlocal Cooperation Agreement between King County, the city of Redmond (City) and the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (Sound Transit) for funding, design, construction, and use of the Redmond Transit Center (Transit Center) project and a companion interlocal cooperation agreement between King County and the City for maintenance of the Transit Center.  The project lies within Council District 3.  This project was included in the Transit Capital Budget for 2005 and amended in the 2006 Capital Budget.  The current project budget of $7,293,100 assumes receipt of up to $6 million from Sound Transit based on the agreement.

The current transit passenger loading and bus layover facilities associated with and adjacent to the existing Redmond park and ride are a combination of three passenger loading spaces, five bus layover spaces, and one transit operator comfort station (restroom) located along NE 83rd Street between 161st Avenue NE and 164th Avenue NE.  The existing facility is essentially an eastbound and westbound pair of bus zones that serve over 1,400 riders per day.  The facility has had minimal passenger loading capacity and amenity improvements since its initial construction in 1979 and does not accommodate the existing demand for transit service.  In addition, the locations of the on-street bus layover spaces necessitate circuitous routing to and from the layover spaces.

The Redmond Transit Center project as proposed will provide six fully independent passenger loading bus spaces, six fully independent bus layover spaces, two spaces for ACCESS Transportation, improved pedestrian connections, larger custom shelters, and two transit operator comfort stations.  The new transit center is partially on-street and partially off-street and is adjacent to the existing Redmond park and ride lot.  Five of the six passenger loading spaces are on-street and all six bus layover spaces are off-street.  The project will provide improved shelter and information for the current and future transit patrons expected at this location.  The project provides improved pedestrian connections to the facility through new mid-block pedestrian walkways and widened sidewalks along NE 83rd Street.  The project also provides for safety and security measures as needed in the future.  The city of Redmond is very supportive of this project and sees it as one of the key projects in the development of their designated Transit Oriented Development District surrounding this location.  A copy of the proposed project layout is enclosed for your reference.

The design for this project was closely coordinated with the city of Redmond and Sound Transit.  The community provided input and feedback to the design team through the City’s Parks and Design Review Boards.  In addition, two open houses were held in the community at key points during the project’s early development.

No property acquisition is required for the development of this project as designed.

Approval of this ordinance will provide the legal means to receive the necessary funding from Sound Transit to allow construction to proceed in early 2007 and ensure continued use of NE 83rd Street for transit operations.  We anticipate completion of the project in late 2007.  The project has wide support from the community and is important to provide safe and efficient transit operations in this area of the county.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Sally Turner, Project Manager, Department of Transportation, Metro Transit Division, at 
206-263-4581, or Scott Johnson, Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney, at 206-296-9015.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Laurie Brown, Deputy Director, DOT


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit, DOT


Judy Riley, Manager, Transit Design and Construction, Metro Transit, DOT


Sally Turner, Project Manager, Design and Construction, Metro Transit, DOT


Scott Johnson, Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney

